

## INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

April 11, 2022

The Honorable Chuck Grassley United States Senate 135 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Grassley:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, I am pleased to endorse your critical legislation, **S. 3981**, "Improving Law Enforcement Officer Safety and Wellness Through Data Act".

This bill simply requires the Attorney General to develop reports related to violent attacks against law enforcement officers and to create training and tactics to more safely handle those encounters. It is sorely needed.

We look forward to working with you and your staff to bring this bill forward and see it signed into law.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President